
Commentary on the Response from the Ministry of 

Family, Labour and Social Policy 
 

I sent at least three letters to the Director of the Department of 

Social Assistance, clearly explaining my difficult social situation, 

including the violations committed by the Social Welfare Centre in 

Chorzów, and asking for support, explanation or intervention. 

 

I was addressing not just any office, but the Ministry of Family, 

Labour and Social Policy - specifically the Department of Social 

Assistance, whose statutory role is to supervise the functioning of the 

social assistance system in Poland. 

Despite this, the Director of the Department of Social Assistance 

refused to help. The actual answer I received contains just a few 

sentences stating that they are not competent in dealing with my case. 

The rest of the document is a collection of legal quotations 

from the Social Assistance Act. 

This kind of response reflects a wider problem: institutions formally 

responsible for defending the rights of especially vulnerable individuals 

avoid responsibility exactly when their help is most urgently 

needed. 
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